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CITY COUNCIL
WEDNESDAY MORNING BRIEFING 

To:
Mayor, Council, and Council Candidates
From:
Ron Stock, City Administrator

Date:
August 31, 2016
Rate Study Committee 
The Rate Study is running behind schedule.  I attended their most recent meeting on Monday night where they made many of the final decisions.  PACE is preparing a draft final report and will circulate it to the Committee for review.  However, the Committee is not scheduled to meet again until October 26th due to conflicts with the schedules of the members and PACE.  As such, the report will not be submitted to Council until December (if both Councilors are reelected) or January (if a new member of Council should be elected).
Vista Drive
The Notice of Exemption (both CEQA and NEPA) has been prepared, sent to the County Clerk for posting, and forwarded to the State Clearinghouse for review.
South Weed Sewer Replacement Project

The Notice of Exemption (CEQA) has been prepared, posted by the County Clerk, and forwarded to the State Clearinghouse for review.

National Flood Insurance Program
Every five (5) years FEMA conducts a Community Assistance Contact to review annexations, construction and demolition within the flood hazard areas, and recent flooding problems.  In addition, the inspection reviews the written procedures for floodplain management, reviews the flood plain maps to determine if they need updating, and reviews the City’s ordinances to determine if they are up-to-date.  Our most recent review was conducted last Thursday.  I am happy to report that we passed with no required modifications of procedures or policies.

North Weed Water Supply Planning Grant

We have been negotiating with the Water Resources Control Board in regard to the scope of work to be funded by the $500k planning grant.  The State has told us that the purchase of water rights is specifically listed in SRF and related Federal regulations as an ineligible cost.  Therefore, they have removed the “water rights research and analysis” from the scope of the work we presented.  They have advised us that if the environmental review includes this option, the work on this option will have to be solely a cost of the City and not reimbursable under the grant.  

